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Minutes of MLCCC General Meeting 
June 12, 2014 

 
Meeting called to order at 7:05 PM by President, Bob Duffin, at Clay and Karen’s home. 
 
Thank you to Clay and Karen for all the preparation for this evening’s meeting and pizza feed. 
 
Minutes – A motion was made by Bill Anderson and seconded by Darin Hendrickson to approve last month’s minutes as 
published.  Motion passed. 
 
Juanita’s Job – Juanita’s job of arranging the place for our dinner meetings and calling everyone to remind them of the meeting time 
and place will be open this fall as she will no longer be taking this responsibility.  We will be asking for a volunteer or volunteers to 
accept this job.  There will also be a discussion to see if we can come up with a permanent place for our meetings and maybe we can 
have our web site be the sole notification or reminder of our meeting time and place.  Discussion initiated by Karen that we need to 
have a fixed meeting place without having to take a “head count”.  The reason for this is that the club is losing money paying for 
those who have said they would be there and then don’t show up.  Discussion for this will be at our fall meeting.  Come with ideas! 
 
Car Show – We had 219 registered vehicles at our car show this year, an increase from last year.  We received many compliments 
and netted around $1,000.  Thank you to all those that attended the committee meetings and to all the volunteers.  Thank you to 
Darin and Amy for hauling away the trash!  Also, we’re glad that Karen is OK!!  Photos were sent to the winners.  Audrey 
Ramsden, Miss Rodeo Washington’s presence was appreciated.  She was a great addition to our car show. 
 
Treasurer’s Report – The treasurer’s report was distributed.  The deposit from the car show was $6,500 and we netted around 
$1,000, as there are bills yet to be paid.  We made $1,928 from selling trophies.   Bob K. reports that there was a lot of good help with 
parking.  Walkie-talkies were used, which helped.  A motion was made by Paul Boehm and seconded by Jack DeMont to pay the 
bills.  Motion passed. 
 
Web Master – Car Show Fact Sheet distributed.  The web site has been updated accordingly.  Paul reports that he is trying to keep 
the website self-supporting.  Also, Paul passed along that Coy Estes mentioned that the registration fee for the Wilson Creek Show 
will only be $8.00 for MLCCC members. 
 
Old Business – Our club was the recipient of a car club plaque from this area from an airman back in the day.  This gentleman has 
requested one of our car club plaques.  LaDell sent a letter and plaque to him and his letter is posted on our website.  He also 
mentioned that there is a display at the MAC facility museum and that he would like to donate this plaque to the museum.  A 
motion was made by Clay Crook to have LaDell donate the plaque and letter from the airman to the museum.  Motion was 
seconded by Barb Shay.  Motion passed. 
 
New Business – A motion was made by Paul Boehm to order ten more of our car club plaques ($260 or $270).  LaDell seconded the 
motion.  Motion passed.  BBCC made a presentation of the tools to the students at a barbeque this past week.  Bob D., LaDell, Paul, 
and Bob K. were in attendance.  Chuck Wade, from Bud Clary was also there as they had also made a donation.  The students were 
very appreciative.  Darin also mentioned that a pickup from the food bank was recently stolen and a high school student is making 
it his senior project to work on a vehicle donated by Darin.  We will bring this up at our fall meeting. 
 
Election of Officers – A motion was made by Clay to keep the current slate of officers.  Motion seconded by Karen.  Motion passed. 
 
Thank you card distributed from Columbia Crest for our club member attendance (15 or 16 cars). 
 
Duck Stories – None. 
 
Reminders – Check for website updates this summer.  Be sure to let Paul know if any car show wins.  Club members will meet in 
the parking lot near the McDonald’s on Stratford on Friday evenings at 6:00 PM throughout the summer. 
 
Next Meeting – Our next meeting will be at Chico’s Pizza, October 9, 2014, 6:00 PM.  Call in your order ahead of time.  Meeting 
adjourned. 


